

Maple Lake Association

July 17, 2025

Present: Frank, Don, Doug, Diane, Mike, Anne, Dona, Sherry Excused Sue,
Public Present: Chuck Lund and a resident.

Dona made motion to approve the minutes from last meeting, Doug seconded, all in favor.

Treasurer's Report- Anne said we have \$9,891.12 in the account. Sherry moved to accept the report, Dona seconded, all in favor.

Packets- Frank needs another one and some material may need to be updated with name changes. Dona will look at the material.

Weed Control- Don said the lake is looking good. He's happy with the treatment and not seeing anything unusual.

Weed Boat- Doug had nothing to report. It is not needed yet.

SAD Discussion- The meeting was July 14th to discuss the special assessment district at the township meeting. The meeting went well and it was approved for 6 years with a 3% increase each year. It is a renewal and the same as before.

Lake Clean Up- Jacob from the Conversation District presented. Clean up August 9th, 9am to 1:30pm. Volunteers need to register to volunteer. Dona will get a link or email sent to members to sign up. Volunteers should gather at the boat launch area and check in and out. Volunteers can stay as long as they want to help. Volunteers are expected to use life jackets in any boat.

Village Updates- Roman said the Maple Isle bridge project has started. They will have a barge set up soon. August 3rd they will be removing the old boardwalk and working on the pier heads. Pile driving will begin around September 1st and will last about 12 days. They will stop at 5pm and will not be doing it on the weekends. The plan is to be done with the project about October 28th. The Briggs dam project should start August 14th and they hope that it is done by winter.

Website- Dona said she will look at the packet for outdated information. She will share the info with us to look thru at the next meeting. The website material is also being reviewed.

Hats, Visor, Shirt sales- Diana sold 4 hats and 10 t-shirts since last meeting. Hats are \$20, t-shirts \$17.

Grants- Sue not here tonight.

Sand Bar Tie up is 7/19/25, this Saturday (this weekend) at 6:30. The last one was not well attended due to the extreme heat. All are welcome and we would like to see more participation. Bring a dish to pass and your own drinks.

Communications- Mike reports no communication and Dona has not received anything.

Public Comment- A property owner talked about a deeded access on the lake that is accumulating lake items. The Board commented that when that easement was created usually rules are also created. They suggested the resident should go the court house and look at the plat of the property. Frank said it is called "Echo Street" and the Lake Forest Subdivision.

Don made motion to adjourn, Doug seconded, all in favor.

Submitted by Mike Pioch